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RESOLUTION NO. R17-23

A RESOLUTION OF THE COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF GLENDALE, MARICOPA COUNTY, ARIZONA, AUTHORIZING
AND DIRECTING THE ENTERING INTO OF AN INTERGOVERNMENTAL AGREEMENT WITH MARICOPA COUNTY
AND THE CITY OF LITCHFIELD PARK; AND DIRECTING THAT THE INTERGOVERNMENTAL AGREEMENT BE
RECORDED.
Staff Contact: Jack Friedline, Director, Public Works

Purpose and Recommended Action

This is a request for City Council to waive reading beyond the title and adopt a resolution authorizing the City
Manager to enter into an Intergovernmental Agreement (IGA) with the Maricopa County Department of
Transportation and the City of Litchfield Park for improvements to the Camelback Drainage Channel.
.body
Background

Evergreen Development is constructing Litchfield Marketplace, a retail/commercial development situated at
the northeast corner of Litchfield and Camelback Roads in the City of Litchfield Park. The development is
adjacent to the Camelback Channel, which runs along the north side of Camelback Road, a portion of which is
located in the Glendale jurisdictional boundary (10’ strip annex). The development includes three
culvert/drainage crossings of the Camelback Channel.

Under the terms of this IGA, upon completion of this development Litchfield Park shall be responsible for
maintenance of the drainage crossings of the channel between Litchfield Road and 134th Lane, specifically
including the pipe culverts, as well as the roadway/driveway improvements appurtenant to the channel
crossings. Further, to accommodate the maintenance of the crossings, Glendale shall issue no cost permits
authorizing Litchfield Park to enter upon and maintain that portion of the channel located within the
jurisdictional boundaries of Glendale. Maricopa County will continue to maintain the Camelback Channel east
of 134th Lane. Glendale accepts no responsibility for the maintenance of the channel as part of this
agreement.

Analysis

The terms of this agreement have been reviewed by the Public Works Department and City Attorney’s staff.
There are no costs incurred by the city as a result of this action. There will be no impact on city departments,
staff or service levels as a result of this action.
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